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July 14, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Enclosed for the King County Council’s review and approval is a supplemental expenditure budget request of $6,921,446 revenue backed by federal grants, limited term general obligation (LTGO) bonds, and re-allocation of existing appropriation through the cancellation process.  
This request provides appropriation authority needed to move forward with grant-supported community greenhouse gas emissions inventory work, a Green Schools program, energy efficiency jobs training, and continued work with a consortium of interests working to establish electric car charging infrastructure in the region.  This request also supports energy efficiency projects at Harborview, the Maleng Regional Justice Center, and the Earlington Building. 
These projects are consistent with the emphasis of the proposed King County Strategic Plan and the 2010 King County Energy Plan on improving  energy efficiency, saving money, and building a green economy.
Energy Efficiency Conservation Block Grant (EECBG): Proposed Budget $407,296
In 2009, King County was awarded $6,141,000 in grants through the Energy Efficiency and Conservation Block Grant (EECBG) program.  Of this total, $5,571,000 was appropriated by county council via ordinance 16731 on December 14, 2009 and an additional $100,000 was appropriated via ordinance 16760 for Burien Transit Oriented Development project.  The remaining $470,000 with a contribution from City of Seattle and the Puget Sound Clean Air Agency is divided among five projects identified by County staff and approved by the federal Department of Energy (DOE).  The budget requested in 2010 is $407,296 and the remaining $110,488 will be proposed in the 2011 annual budget process.  The five projects, described in Attachment 1, are as follows: 
	EECBG Budget Proposal
	2010
	2011
	Total

	Localize Sustainable Social Media Program 
	30,000
	30,000
	60,000

	Energy Technical Professional Training Program
	32,296
	80,488
	112,784

	Community Greenhouse Gas Emissions Inventory
	130,000
	0
	130,000

	Green Schools Program
	125,000
	0
	125,000

	New Energy Solutions Consortium Seed Funding
	90,000
	0
	90,000

	Total
	$407,296
	$110,488
	$517,784


Harborview Medical Center (HMC): Proposed Budget $677,331
The proposed $677,331 of expenditure budget authority initiates a series of potential energy savings projects at the Harborview Medical Center that were evaluated through the established Energy Services Company (ESCO) process.  Through the ESCO process, which guarantees the maximum total cost and minimum guaranteed performance, the following projects were determined to be cost effective investments.  Using the criteria of a minimum return of 7% real or 10% before inflation and project useful life ranging conservatively from 5 to 15 years, the four requested projects have a net present value savings of slightly more than $410,000.  Expected investment payback would occur in less than 3 years.   The projects listed below are also described in Attachment B.
	Harborview Energy Projects
	Dollars

	Building Automation Upgrade
	400,000

	Chiller Optimization
	71,089

	Control Optimization
	71,485

	Steam Trap Replacements- CT
	118,237

	King County Administration
	16,520

	Total
	677,331


Facilities Management Division (FMD)
· Maleng Regional Justice Center (MRJC) Phase 2 and 3 Energy Projects:  $1,808,656
FMD has a unique opportunity to combine a number of smaller existing mechanical and electrical projects at the MRJC, into a single large energy savings package of MRJC Phase 2 and 3 projects using the Energy Services Contract (ESCO) project delivery method.   The completion of the MRJC Phase 2 and 3 projects will complete all major mechanical/electrical energy saving work at the detention building.   This project is fully funded by cancelling and reprogramming existing budget in projects with related scope, by programming rebates pledged by energy companies and transferring unprogrammed interest earnings from a Major Maintenance Sub-Fund.
· Earlington Bldg. Roof & HVAC Replacement - $4,328,163.  
The County has an opportunity to complete the necessary Earlington Building Roof and HVAC replacement in a cost effective manner.  The project will cost less because the building is currently vacant while the Elections Department staff remain at the King County International Airport facility while the Green River flood risk is evaluated.  The project is recommended for the ESCO project delivery model due to the energy saving guarantees offered by the contractor.   A portion of this project cost will be funded from the Major Maintenance Reserve Fund as two related Earlington Building projects are cancelled and a transfer project of $1,437,014 is proposed to move the funding to the proposed $4.3 million project in the Building Repair and Replacement Fund.  The remaining $2.9 million will be included in the upcoming bond ordinance contingent upon Council approval of the proposed Earlington Project.  The debt service payments will be funded by the guaranteed energy savings.
Fiscal notes are included in the transmittal package.
If you have any questions regarding the requests related to Harborview and the Facilities Management Division, please contact Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0630.  For questions regarding the EECBG grant budget proposals, please contact David Morrison, Grants Administrator, Department of Transportation, at 206-684-2154, or Matt Kuharic, Climate Change Program Coordinator, Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-8738.    

I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely, 

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Elected Officials

Department Directors
Elise Chayet, Associate Administrator, Clinical Support Services and Planning, HMC


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB) and Office of 


    Strategic Planning and Performance Management


Tony Rezab, Deputy Director, OMB

Budget Supervisors and Analysts, OMB

Kathy Brown, Facilities Management Division, Department of Executive Services
David Morrison, Grants Administrator, Department of Transportation


Matt Kuharic, Climate Change Program Coordinator, Department of Natural Resources 


    and Parks
